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               Ames, Iowa
     The Ames Woodworkers Club meets at various places in Ames and in other locations in Central Iowa.  Unless otherwise announced, meetings are held on the third Tuesday of each month.   Membership is open to all interested in woodworking, arts and crafts involving wood, and related activities.  Annual dues for 2018 are $10.00.
NEXT MEETING:  SATURDAY, May 19th, 2018
Program: TOUR OF RVP~1875
Host:  Robby Pedersen, Owner
Time:  Gathering begins at 9:30 am – Meeting starts at 10:00 am

Location:  RVP~1875, 115 S. Wilson Ave., Jefferson, Iowa 50129

 
The AWC meeting for May 2018 will be held on SATURDAY, MAY 19th at 10:00 am, and will be a tour of the working woodshop of Robby Pedersen, known as RVP~1875.  Robby uses only hand tools to construct rustic furniture and other items in his shop in Jefferson, Iowa.   He also has an excellent collection of working antique hand planes, saws, other hand tools, and a foot operated lathe used for woodworking that would have been used in Iowa back in 1875.  Please note that there will be a nominal fee ($3.00/person) to attend the meeting and tour of this ‘museum’ facility.  Guests are also welcome to attend, however payment of the $3 tour fee will also be required for them as well.  Members may consider discussing the option of carpooling for the drive the Jefferson, perhaps including a club gathering for lunch at some pre-determined eating establishment.  (Note: Given that we are participating in a group tour, there will be no Show and Tell activity held at the May meeting.)  

Directions to RVP~1875, 115 S. Wilson Ave., Jefferson, Iowa - From Ames and surrounding areas, head WEST on US 30 Past Boone and Ogden toward Jefferson, Iowa.  When you have reached Jefferson exit, take Route 4 SOUTH (North Elm Street) and head into city center in Jefferson.  When you have reached Lincoln Way, turn LEFT and proceed TWO BLOCKS heading EAST to Wilson Ave. - look for the Jefferson City Bell Tower and head in that direction.  Turn RIGHT onto Wilson Ave. - RVP~1875 is at 115 South Wilson Ave. (on the EAST side of the street), just one block south of the Courthouse.  Parking is available on the adjacent streets and toward the south side of the building.  Estimated drive time from Ames to Jefferson:  50 minutes  [Link to Mapquest locator:  http://mapq.st/2rIfaOe ]  
UPCOMING 2018 MEETING DATES….mark these dates on your calendars: May 19 (Saturday) – Tour of RVP 1875, Jefferson; June 19 (tentative) – Topic TBA; July 21-22(?) –  Story County Fair; August 21 – Topic TBA; September 18 – Topic TBA; October 20 (Saturday) – Shop Tour Saturday; November 20 – Topic TBA; December 18 – End-of-Year Meeting/Potuck  
LAST MEETING NOTES:  The AWC’s April meeting was held on Tuesday, April 17th at the Fire Safety Institute Building on the ISU campus; approximately 28 members were in attendance.  Brief reports were received from the Cabinetmakers and Turners groups.  Show and Tell items were brought by Carl Link, Roger Nass, Clay Gurganus, and Jeff Witt.  The program was a member-participation meeting and the sharing of a range of home-made woodworking jigs, demonstrating the creativity of woodworkers to solve various problems encountered in the shop.  Some of the jigs shown included a carving jig, spline jigs, box-joint and dado jigs, blade sharpening jig, dado jig for cabinet bottoms, table-saw tenoning jig, table-saw tapering jig, (woodturning) segment-cutting jigs, circle cutting templates, router circle jig, molding cut-out jig for use with a router, marking gauges and squares, slot cutting jig, and other small item holding jigs.  Many of these jigs were built with pieces of scrap lumber and readily available hardware.  It was clear from the participation and interest in this topic that woodworkers do like their jigs and you can’t argue with the results in making woodworking more efficient, accurate, and safer with the use of jigs.  Thanks to all who participated in this meeting!
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MEMBERSHIP in the Ames Woodworkers Club not only enables members to attend meetings and receive the monthly newsletter, but members are also entitled to make use of discounts at some local businesses.  When your 2018 dues are paid you will receive an AWC Membership Card that can be presented at the time of sale at participating woodworking businesses to make use of in-store discounts for club members.

VIDEO TAPE LIBRARY:  The Club has a fairly diverse collection of video tapes on various woodworking techniques and projects that may be borrowed for free.  Tapes may be borrowed by club members at each meeting.  Please return borrowed tapes promptly at the next meeting so that others may have access to them.  Call Charles Smith (515-450-3257) to arrange pickup or drop-off if you can’t attend a meeting when the tape is due. 
AWC TOOL LOAN PROGRAM -  Club-owned tools are available for loan; contact Jim Gunning (Phone: 515-292-
8412, e-mail: bearfan63@mchsi.com) to make arrangements.  AWC Tools available for loan:


• Table saw alignment system:  [Master Plate, A-Line-It dial gauge and miter track mount, alignment video]

• Jointer blade setting jig      • Pen Disassembly Tools       • Blum 35mm Hinge Hole-boring jig  

• Delmhorst J-Lite Wood Moisture meter   • Wizard Wand-style metal detector     • Spline Jig       
MISCELLANEOUS CLUB BUSINESS:

• NEW MEMBERS – The AWC always welcomes those interested in woodworking as new members! New member forms are available for download & printing from the AWC web site at http://www.ameswoodworkers.com.   
• AWC WEB SITE –  (www.ameswoodworkers.com) -  Webmaster Jim Gunning is always looking for additional items to put up on the web site, including images of members projects, announcements, etc.   Contact Jim Gunning (Phone: 515-292-8412, e-mail: bearfan63@mchsi.com) for information.
• SWAP AND SHOP:  This section is YOUR free advertising to put out the word for previously-owned tools or materials you are looking to buy, or if you would like to sell similar items.  Are you looking for a tool??  Have something to sell??  Let the Editor know what it is you have to sell or want to buy. 
ITEMS FOR SALE:   (Please alert the Editor if your items have sold – we normally list items for up to 3 months.)
LIST YOUR ‘FOR SALE’ OR ‘WANTED’ ITEM HERE TO REACH 100+ WOODWORKERS
►WALNUT LUMBER FOR SALE – Recently kiln-dried walnut lumber available: Rough sawn boards around 1” thick, 7 ft. long, and approx. 14” wide (400 bf was available as of 7 June) - $4.00/bf - Contact Clint Hertz at BreezyHillSawmill@gmail.com or call 712-260-1102 (after 12:00 noon) for more information.
►RADIAL ARM SAW – Sears Craftsman 10” Radial Arm saw, including metal stand, with blade guard upgrade and new table/fence.  Handy for knocking-down long stock to manageable size; 110V; 10” carbide-tipped blade – Priced to sell at $50 or best offer - Contact Rob Wallace at rwallace@iastate.edu .
►TABLE REPAIR NEEDED – “We received a request from a person who saw the AWC at the Story County Fair that needs a table repaired:  I have an old gaming table that needs repair; is a circle table top and is about 3 feet in diameter. This table we want fixed will be used at our daughter's graduation party in May. Do you know of anyone who would be able to help us fix this table?  I look forward to hearing back from you.”  Contact Shelly Balke at four4sports@gmail.com
• MEMBERSHIP DISCOUNTS:

The following local woodworking-related businesses that have extended AWC members a 10% discount on purchases (excluding power tools):

     Ace Hardware –  615   24th St.,  Ames; 515-232-1791.
     Acme Tools –  629 SW  9th St.,  Des Moines; 515-244-4189.
     Hokel Machine Supply – 224 Duff Avenue, Ames; 515-232-6505.  (10% discount on machinery)

     Hutcheson Lumber & Millwork - 2169 180th St, Marshalltown;  641-753-4144 or 641-751-8125

     Sherwin-Williams, Co. - 1624 South Duff Ave, Ames - 515-232-2124 (20% discount on non-sale items; 5% sale)

     The Woodsmith Store - 10320 Hickman Road, Clive, 515-254-9494.

     Woodhaven - 501 W. 1st Ave., Durant, IA 52747,  1-800-344-6657 (10% disc. on items they make)

When using a “biscuit” joiner, remember to position the fence on the faces of the boards being joined that are intended to be on the same side of the panel.  Unless the cutter is centered perfectly, a surface mismatch will occur if opposite sides are used for reference.
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• JUNE 2018 AWC MEETING –  The AWC meeting for June 2018 is tentatively scheduled to be held on Tuesday, June 19th at 7:00 pm, however the topic of the meeting has not yet been confirmed. Further information will be included in the June AWC Newsletter.
• CABINET AND FURNITUREMAKING GROUP -  We last met on April 24 at Cy Hornberg ‘s shop to discuss moldings and combined molding sections.  Paul Larson brought a maple cutting gauge he had made and finished with a combination of dyes to achieve the color he desired. Gene Heimerman bought a kitchen spatula he had made from scrap wood with a turned handle. Dave Ohlson brought an excellently crafted walnut rocking horse with leather bridle and saddle. Cy Hornberg showed a clock he was making and finished with an amber dye.  Cy also showed his shop and many of his power tools as many of those attending had not been Cy ‘s shop before this visit. He also showed a number of CNC machine cut projects as signs, plaques, inserts in table tops and plaques. The details were sharp and the surfaces were very smooth.  Cy showed the group a wide variety of moldings he is able to make when needed. Many of them are made using a router table. He has so many different router bits that he has put them all in dedicated cabinet just for router bits to be able to find the ones he needs for a project. Cy described that almost all moldings can be made using only about 3 separate router bits; a round over bit, a cove bit and a veining bit. Cy showed how moldings as cove moldings can be put together in combination to make the molding much larger and more striking.  Cy showed a machine made just for making a variety of moldings and the cutter bits used to make them. He is able to make moldings using a shaper but most of the moldings he uses are made on the router table. Cy made a number of plaques cut on his CNC machine with a plane on it with the words: “Ames Woodworkers Club Member”.  The next meeting will be on May 22 at Will Zitterich ’s shop, 905 Top-O-Hollow Rd in Ames, and the topic will be installing hinges. We will discuss hand cutting the recesses for the hinges as well as jigs to aid in the installation. Everyone is encouraged to bring their hinge jigs or hinges which can be used in the demonstration. Gathering will begin at 6:30 pm with the meeting started at 7:00 pm. The June 26th meeting is planned to be finishes and getting a good finish on your project.  If you would like to join the Cabinetmakers group, contact Will Zitterich at wzitterich@mchsi.com.
• TURNERS GROUP – The April 2018 meeting of the Ames Area Woodturners was held on Sunday, April 22nd in the shop of Roger Nass; approximately 25 members attended. The meeting was called to order at 1 pm and members and guests were welcomed.  The program was a demonstration on the making of kaleidoscopes by well-known kaleidoscope builder Steve Kittelson from Clermont, Iowa..  Steve reviewed a bit of the history of the development of kaleidoscopes, and explained the basics of constructing different kinds of mirror systems and turning (or building) the tubes to house them.  He noted that kaleidoscopes can be side-illuminated (requiring opaque colored objects in the chamber) or can be through illuminated (requiring translucent objects in the chamber).  Steve brought an impressive small collection of different styles of kaleidoscopes for members to see.  Many of these types are well-within the abilities of intermediate or advanced woodturners to make. We thank Steve Kittelson for presenting such a great introduction to building kaleidoscopes.  Show and Tell items were brought by Pat Fisher, Doug Stremick, Roger Nass, Greg Ellyson, Dean Shafer, Del Kramersmeier, Swede Mundt, Jerry Turbett, and John Anderson.  The next AAWT meeting will be held on Sunday, May 19th at 1:00 pm in the shop of Roger Nass.  The topic of the meeting will be a presentation by Rob Wallace (and perhaps others) on properly using carbide insert tools, skews, and scrapers.  Details about the May AAWT meeting will be included in the May 2018 Turners Update newsletter that will be sent to members via e-mail.  Contact Rob Wallace (rwallace@iastate.edu; 292-5785) if you are interested in joining the Turners Group.
• AWC WOODWORKING EXHIBIT AT THE 2018 STORY COUNTY FAIR -  The Ames Woodworkers Club will once again have an exhibit of live demonstrations and woodworking projects displayed at the Story County Fair on the weekend of 20-22 July – in just about 2 months from now.  Plan on participating in this year’s County Fair by displaying one or more of your projects, or participating in the live woodworking demonstrations! 
• DISPLAYING YOUR WOODWORKING PROJECTS AT THE 2018 IOWA STATE FAIR -  If you have ever had an interest in showing one or more of your woodworking projects at the Iowa State Fair, the process is quite easy.  To review the prodedure and classes in which you would display your project(s), go to the State Fair ‘Wood Projects’ web site and read the rules and submission requirements in the pdf file found at:  https://www.iowastatefair.org/upl/downloads/competition/premium-books/wood-projects-23.pdf .To display your items you will need one entry tag per item - the entry tickets are available at $3 per entry from:  https://www.iowastatefair.org/participate/competition/how-to-enter/ .  You can very easily purchase your entry tags on-line, or by postal mail if desired.   The deadline for purchasing entry tags is July 1st – entering and showing your woodworking projects is fun!  How many AWC member’s projects will we see there this year?
 UPCOMING REGIONAL WOODWORKING EVENTS:
WOODSMITH STORE THURSDAY EVENING SEMINARS – Held at the Woodsmith Store, Clive - Seminars are held Thursday evenings and begin at 6:30 pm and run to 7:30 pm – Cost it $ 8.00 per seminar (includes $5 Woodsmith Store coupon); no pre-registration required.  For updated scheduling see: http://www.woodsmithstorespecials.com/events/ 
Check the Woodsmith Store web site for updated schedules for demonstrations.
• AWC AT THE STORY COUNTY FAIR -  The AWC activities at the Story County Fair are set for Saturday, July 21st from 9 am to 9 pm, and on Sunday July 22nd, from 12:00 noon to 5:00 pm in the lower level of the Community Building.
• WOOD PROJECTS ENTRIES AT THE 2018 IOWA STATE FAIR -  The deadline for submitting entries to the Wood Projects Division for the State Fair is July 1st. (See Page 3 for more information.)
See you at the May AWC meeting at RVP~1875 in Jefferson, Iowa 
on Saturday, May 19th at 10:00 am.
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SAFETY WHEN RIPPING STOCK ON THE TABLE SAW – It is important to always pay attention to the area adjacent to the table saw blade and the area between the blade and the rip fence (above, left).  This is the critical place where wood can bind and the force of the blade resulting in kick-back.  For that reason, the operator’s body position should always be to the left of the blade, and out of the possible line of fire of a board being thrown toward the operator (above, right).
==========================================================

GET NEW MEMBERS!   Ask an interested friend to attend a meeting with you!!!
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Club Officers:
President:  Carl Link, 28263  595th  Avenue, Cambridge, IA 50046, Phone: 1-515-383-2232; 1-


515-450-0052, e-mail: cwlink36@gmail.com

Vice-President: Paul Larson, 1123 Wheeler Street, Ames, IA 50010-4265, Phone: 1-515-232-0917; 1-

515-450-0052, e-mail  ptwomoons@aol.com 

Secretary/Treasurer & Newsletter Editor:  Rob Wallace, 2841 Torrey Pines Road, Ames, IA  50010-8946  
Phone 515-292-5785  Information to be included in June 2018 newsletter should be sent to Rob 
Wallace by mail, phone, or e-mail (rwallace@iastate.edu) by Friday, June 8th.
